
 

Public Works Committee - October 4 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - October 11 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - October 18 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee -  October 25 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 

CITY of  
COVINGTON  

 

200 W. Washington 
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All Committee meetings are live-streamed and recorded. 

You can access the full meetings on our Website,  

Facebook page, and YouTube channel. 

The General Welfare – Public Relations Committee met at City of Covington on  

October 11, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. with the following members present:  Chairman Alderman Jeff Morris, Vice-Mayor 

Johnetta Yarbrough, and Alderman  C H Sullivan. Also, present were Alderman Chris Richardson, Parks and Recreation 

Director Molly Glass, Personnel Director Eboni Eaton, Public Works Director David Gray, Museum Director Katherine 

Markley and Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn.  Chairman Alderman Morris called meeting to order. 

 

Alderman Morris reported September fuel sales totaling 9,973 gallons.  There will be a pre-bid meeting for the airport 

farmland lease on October 17th and the bid opening will be October 21st.  The negotiations for the tree removal are 

still in process.  Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Vice-Mayor Yarbrough to accept the airport 

report. 

Motion passed. 

 

Museum Director Katherine Markley reported the veteran of the month for October is Terry Eshleman and will be rec-

ognized on October 11, 2022.  The museum had 756 visitors for the month. The Stitching Store made and donated a 

quilt for the Heritage Festival which raised $680.00 for the Museum Expansion Fund.  The Garden Series will continue 

through the month of October.  Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Vice-Mayor Yarbrough to 

accept the museum report. Motion passed. 

 

Parks and Recreation Director Glass reported baseball and softball games will end October 25th.  Soccer games will 

conclude on October 22nd.  Registration ends October 14th for Covington Youth Volleyball for ages 8 to 12.  Youth bas-

ketball registration has started with the first games to start on December 10th.  Fall Festival will be on October 27, 

2022 at the Sportsplex.  The Christmas Parade will be December 12, 2022.  The bid for the Frazier Park Fence was pre-

sented for review.  Kidd Fence & Const., LLC was the one bid received in the amount of $17,970.00.  This will be 

brought to the Finance & Administration Meeting for discussion.  The Baltzer Field lights were discussed.  It is estimat-

ed to cost $100,000.00 for the  replacement of these lights.  At the present time, this field is only used for soccer.   The 

minutes for the Special Events Committee Meeting were presented. There were not any requests to have fees waived.  

The 2019 Tipton County Sports Hall of Fame Class will be recognized at the Board of Mayor and Aldermen Meeting on 

October 25th. Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Vice-Mayor Yarbrough to accept the park and 

recreation report. Motion passed. 

   

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:21 p.m. 

General Welfare / Public Relations 

Committee Meeting 

10/11/22, 4:00 p.m. 
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All Committee meetings are live-streamed and recorded. 

You can access the full meetings on our Website,  

Facebook page, and YouTube channel. 

The Finance and Administration Committee met at City of Covington on October 18, 2022 at  

4:02 p.m. with the following members present:   Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan, Aldermen: Johnetta Yarbrough, Jeff 

Morris, John Edwards, and Chris Richardson. Also, present were:  Public Works Director David Gray, Assistant Fire Chief 

Jeremy Channell, Building Official Lessie Fisher, Police Chief Donna Turner, Personnel Director Eboni Eaton, Park and 

Recreation Director Molly Glass, City Attorney Rachel Witherington, and Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn. Alderman Sul-

livan called meeting to order. 

 

Looney/Ricks/Kiss representatives began discussion for the planning of growth development due to current annexa-

tions and future growth.  Information or questions can be directed to Director Fisher.   

 

Alderman Sullivan presented the Resolution to accept the appropriation from TDEC for the American Rescue Plan for 

review.  The city has reviewed the request for qualifications for the administrative services/engineering services.  Com-

munity Development Partners and A2H have been selected for the ARP Project.  This resolution will be presented at 

the Board of Mayor and Aldermen on October 25, 2022 for approval. 
 

Alderman Sullivan began discussion on the bid for the Frazier Park Fence.  One bid was received for this project.   

Motion was made by Alderman Edwards and seconded by Alderman Morris to re-bid the project for the Frazier Park 

fence. Motion passed. 
 

Director Fisher presented Title 8 (Alcoholic Beverages/Intoxicating Liquors) for review.  Any changes will be presented 

at the next Finance & Administrative Meeting.  In this title, the limit of liquor stores can be discussed.   
 

Assistant Fire Chief Channell reported A2H is in the process of gathering information to re-bid the addition for the 

south fire station. 
 

Alderman Sullivan presented surplus property nomination forms for three police vehicles to be auctioned.   The Reso-

lution will be presented for approval at the Board of Mayor and Aldermen Meeting.  Motion was made by Alderman 

Edwards and seconded by Alderman Morris to approve the sale of surplus property as requested by the Police Depart-

ment. Motion passed. 
 

Discussion began on the city vacant property located at 401 South College.  Attorney Witherington reported the con-

version process will have to be completed in order to sell this property.  If there are any interested buyers, they may 

can assist with any costs of the conversion process. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:38 p.m. 
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Committee Meeting 

10/18/22, 4:00 p.m. 

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://www.facebook.com/cityofcovingtontennessee
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFUaYhNFt384qgFbh_k8KKg


Tuesday morning, Mayor Hanson had the pleasure of joining Chief Donna Turner in welcoming the Covington 

Police Department's newest officers! After Chief Turner placed their badges, Mayor Hanson administered 

their oaths of office. Welcome Officers Chris Taylor, Chris Currie, William Westbrook, Chad Merkle, and Ken-

neth Preyer. Three of these five new team members are already certified officers, meaning they'll begin duty 

rather immediately. The remaining two will soon be attending a three month police academy! Welcome 

aboard! Thanks for protecting and serving! 

Covington's local economy continues to show  

extreme growth. Month-to-date sales from  

August are up 17.8% ($60,284) while year-to-date 

sales show continued positive growth of 11.7% 

($81,899). Even with the rising costs of goods and 

services, we appreciate you continuing to choose 

Covington! The money you spend here stays here!  

Congratulations to the Covington High 

Chargers Lady Chargers Soccer team!  

They are the Regional Champions!  

GO CHARGERS!!  
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NOVEMBER GENERAL/MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS 

 NOVEMBER 8, 2022 

EARLY VOTING IS AS FOLLOWS: 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 19
TH

. 
 
– THURSDAY, NOV. 3

RD
.    

MON-FRIDAY 9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. 

SATURDAY 9:00 A.M. - 1:00 P.M. 

EARLY VOTING WILL BE HELD AT THE FOLLOWING: 

 
TIPTON COUNTY ELECTION COMMISSION 

113 EAST CHURCH ST., COVINGTON, TN 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH ATOKA 

102 KIMBROUGH AVENUE, ATOKA, TN 

(Behind Dairy Queen right off of Hwy 51.) 

IF YOU MISS EARLY VOTING, YOU MUST VOTE AT YOUR POLLING  

LOCATION ON ELECTION DAY 



COMMUNITYCONNECTIONS  
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